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ILLINOIS STATE POLICE APPREHEND SUSPECT INVOLVED 

IN THE SHOOTING OF BRADLEY POLICE DEPARTMENT 

OFFICERS 

Bradley, IL – On Dec. 31, 2021, at approximately 9 a.m., the Illinois State Police (ISP) Division of 

Criminal Investigation (DCI) Zone 3 officials confirm Darius D. Sullivan is in police custody.  

Arrangements are being made to transport Sullivan back to Kankakee County at this time.   

ISP DCI Zone 3 is continuing to follow-up on all leads.  ISP encourages the public to continue to contact 

us with any information on the whereabouts of Xandria A. Harris, 26-year-old female of Bradley, IL, or 

any information regarding this incident.  You can call the ISP at 815-698-2315 or Crime Stoppers at 815-

93-CRIME.  Callers can remain anonymous.  To protect the integrity of the open and ongoing investigation, 

there is no further information available.  

               

    

  Darius D. Sullivan (M/25)      Xandria A. Harris (F/26)  

Only for use as authorized by 625 ILCS 5/6-110.1 and 92 Ill. Adm. Code 1030.140.  This information and image cannot 

be certified to be anything other than the information and image of the individual who presented himself or herself to 

the Secretary of State's Office with the required forms of identification. 

The public is reminded that all suspects are presumed innocent until proven guilty in a court of law. 
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